Need a suitable CV for myself. Please work with Terri on this

To whom it may concern:

I write this letter to support the immigrant visa petition on behalf of Dr. Chao Wei Ou. Dr. Ou has made significant research and development contributions in the fields of advanced computer science and I discuss these below.

I am Professor Geoffrey Fox and the director of NPAC, which is the leading computer science research and development organization at Syracuse University. In the ten years of its existence, NPAC has established itself as a world leader in areas linking both new Internet (Web) technologies and large scale parallel computing. I myself have over 300 publications and am recognized as an international expert in these fields. At Syracuse University, I hold a joint appointment as a Professor in Computer Science and Physics.

I have known Chao Wei Ou and his work for almost 5 years as a Ph.D. student and staff scientist at NPAC. Syracuse Ph.D. students are typically very successful and Chao Wei is in the top group of these. 

His thesis was very well regarded and involved innovative parallel algorithms and a major software implementation of a high performance computing system. This shows that Chao-Wei has the mix of skills necessary for the approach to computer science that combines deep thought with system building. More recently Chao Wei has broadened his skills through his involvement in many projects. In particular he has performed excellently in Financial Modeling on PC's, databases and the very important Web technologies. The database work involved preparing a major tutorial on both basic database issues and their linkage to Web Servers. Note that Dr. Ou published several well regarded papers on his thesis but recently he has been working with NPAC on outreach to Government and Industry and so his work should be judged by these contributions which directly help the Nation's economy.

Chao Wei's work is of great relevance and importance to NPAC for it is at the interface of computer technology and practical applications. Thus he is an important part of both our team working with the U.S. government program to integrate high performance computing into the department of defense activities. Chao Wei is developing the data base activities in our work with the Army Research Center in Aberdeen Maryland. Again Chao Wei is working in our InfoMall technology program helping New York State industry develop advanced financial modeling software.

Dr. Ou's work is at the leading edge in the field of applied information technology where the U.S.A. has a documented shortage of several 100,000 jobs. He has my very strongest support for his immigrant visa petition.

Sincerely

Geoffrey Fox

Professor of Computer Science and Physics

Director of the Northeast Parallel Architectures Center (NPAC)

Syracuse University

Enclosure: Curriculum Vita of Geoffrey Fox

